
RENOVATIONS 
TO THE 
KWAZULU NATAL 
DIVISION OF THE  
HIGH COURT, 
DURBAN

WE ARE MOVING

SERVICES

All court proceedings and related 
services conducted at the Durban 
High Court will now be available at 
the new facility located within the 
Durban Magistrate Court.

DURATION OF RENOVATIONS

The Durban High Court, located at 
12 Dullah Omar Road will undergo 
renovations starting 04 January 2022 
and is estimated to take 5 years.

TEMPORARY RELOCATION: 

The Durban High Court will be 
temporarily relocating to the corner 
of Somtseu and Stalwart Simelane 
Street at the Durban Magistrate Court.

The KwaZulu Natal Local Division of the High Court, 

Durban (Durban High Court) will be undergoing 

renovations commencing in January 2022, for a period 

of five years. The High Court, which is currently situated 

at 12 Dullah Omar Street (Masonic Groove), will be 

temporarily relocated to the Magistrates Court, Durban 

as of 6 December 2021.

All court proceedings and related services being 

offered at the High Court, Durban will resume at the 

Magistrates Court, Durban with effect from 17 January 

2022. Motion Court Sessions will commence from 6 

December 2021 at the Magistrates Court, Durban on 

the 12th Floor, Court Y.

Durban Magistrates Court, C/O Somtseu 
&, Stalwart Simelane St, Durban, 4001
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